

LYNDHURST U.C.W.

Our President, Ruth Galway opened the meeting with a poem. Iva Sweet's Devotional was on Changes. We sang Hymn 82 "Open My Eyes That I May See". Iva closed the Devotional with Prayer.

There were 12 ladies in Correspondence attendance. was read and business discussed. We discussed having a Pot Luck Supper and exchanging gifts at our next meeting. Audrey Welch gave a report on the executive meeting and Mary Townsend gave a report on stewardship. Thailand will be recipients for the Bible The meeting in November. was adjourned, followed by A lovely lunch Benediction. was enjoyed by all.

Audrey Welch gave the vote of thanks to all ladies who participated.

Betty Moorhead

SWEET'S CORNERS SCHOOL

On Thursday, November 1, Sweet's Corners Elementary School held its annual Fun Night. Many families participated and once again the event was a great success. This event is the major school. fundraiser at the Because of the generosity of the staff and the community, we managed to raise over \$2,000.

This money will be used by the school to help fund field trips, purchase library books, new computer equipment or any other project that the students of Sweets Corners would benefit from. community's response to this event has been really wonderful again this year and we would like to thank everyone for their support. Many volunteers gave of their time and energy to make things run smoothly and the staff, students and Home and School Association extends thanks to you all. Fun Night has become a wonderful evening for students, staff, parents and the community to get to know each other and to have a good time. Next year,

On the 18th and the 20th of December, Sweet's Corners will host Christmas dinners. The children may bring their grandparents, or an "adopted grandparent" to share a sit down ham dinner. We hope that many of our community's senior citizens will be able to attend. We promise you an afternoon of great service, terrific food and musical entertainment. Again we would like to thank everyone for their support. What a great community we have! Mary Peppard

we will NOT hold it the day

after Hallowe'en!

LEEDS GRENVILLE AREA A.C.W. MEETING

The Leeds- Grenville Area Anglican Church Women Meeting was held recently at St. Luke's Church at Lyndhurst.

The Eucharist was celebrated by the Rev. Jeff Boerger assisted by Mrs. Marjorie Hutchison and Betty James. The meeting opened with prayer by the President, Mrs. Marjorie Jackson. The welcome on behalf of the A.C.W. was given by Mrs. Marjorie Hughes. Roll call showed over one

Roll call showed over one hundred present.
The Executive Members of the Diocesan A.C.W. were

introduced by the Executive President, Mrs. Ruth Smith. Guest speaker was Mrs. Marjorie Morgan from , Brighton who spoke on our theme "Women of Prayer-Women of Action". She was thanked by Mrs. Betty James Vice-Pres.

Lunch was served by St.
Luke's A.C.W. Bishop Allan
Read and Mrs. Read joined
us for lunch and brought
us a message.

During the lunch hour displays of books, calendars pakastani embroderies and

crocheted collars were on sale.

The upternoon session was opened by the reading of the 1989 minutes and approval of same. An impressive Memorial Service for our departed members was given by the Portland A.C.W. Reports were given by Camp Hyanto, Pakistani Embroderies Crocheted Collars and Camp Hyanto Books. The President explained the A.C.W. Award process. The Presidents' Meeting is to be hosted by St. Pauls Church, Brockville on Nov.

9th.
The offering from the Church
Service was voted to Camp
Hyanto.

Mrs. Ruth Smith, Executive Pres. spoke, bringing greetings from the Diocesan A.C.W. A vote of appreciation was given to the Parish A.C.W.'s for their hospitality by Mrs. Norma Fisher. Marjorie also thanked the members for their attendance and the ladies for hosting the meeting.

The meeting closed with prayer.

PRESIDENTS' MEETING LEEDS-GRENVILLE - A.C.W.

The Presidents' Meeting was held at St. Paul's Church Brockville with about forty members present.

A luncheon was served by the

ladies.

The meeting opened with devotions led by the Pres. Mrs. Marjorie Jackson. Assisting were Mrs. Jean Kinch, Mrs. Marilyn Bishop and Mrs. Doris Armstrong. The Theme was "Prayer". Mrs. Ruth Smith, Exec. Vice Pres. addressed the group and gave information on the Presidents' Meeting in Winnipeg which she and Marjorie attended. The guest speaker for the afternoon was Mrs. Beth Hart who spoke on "Baptisimal

Ministry"
Group discussions were held on our theme "Women of Prayer- Women of Action".
An information session followed along with a question and answer period.

The Area Meeting will be hosted by Trinity Church Merrickville in September. A retreat will be held at Camp Hyanto June 18/19th. A vote of appreciation was given to St. Paul's Ladies

President.
The meeting closed with prayer followed by refresh-

by Mrs. Betty James, Vice-

ments.

COURNEYA ROOF ING

359-5053

RR# 3, ELGIN, ONT.

ALL TYPES OF ROOFING:
ASPHALT & CEDAR SHINGLES
TAR & GRAVEL
STEEL

EAVESTROUGH,
METAL FLASHING
REPAIRS TO BARN ROOFS

* FREE ESTIMATES *

* FIVE YEAR GUARANTEE *

on NEW & RE-ROOFING

** Your BEST Combination of QUALITY & PRICE.

CHANTRY CUT & STYLE
MOVING TO
COUNTY ROAD 5
beside my residence
NEW TELEPHONE NUMBER
275-2933
SHARON SCHWARTZ



SNIDER'S PLUMBING LYNDHURST, ONTARIO

Quality Service Work and New Construction call any time 928-3085

HUDSON INSURANCE

O/B S.P.D. INSURANCE LTD.
Portland - across from post office

A COMPLETE INSURANCE SERVICE

"Your concerns are our concerns"

please call collect

1-836-5454

evenings & weekends 272-2874